

CDOT Subaccount: 21656

## SH 52 Coalition

## **MARCH UPDATE**

We wanted to provide a summary to keep you posted on the activities completed to date and next steps on the CO 52 Planning and Environmental Linkages (PEL) Study and Access Control Plan (ACP).

**PEL STATUS:** The project team continues to advance the PEL and concurrent ACP process.

Alternatives Analysis - The project team presented the Level 1 (L1) evaluation of alternatives and addressed Technical Team comments during a February 22 working meeting. Intersection-specific alternatives and other project elements will be evaluated in the Level 2 Evaluation. The project team will provide updates to the Technical Team during the April meeting.

Traffic – The project team is analyzing traffic volumes specifically at intersection locations. Components of the analysis and modeling that have been completed include transit modeling, origin/destination data, and a consideration of COVID impacts. The results of the modeling will be used to evaluate the alternatives during the Level 2 Evaluation. The project team will share modeling results with the Technical Team and Coalition as results become available.

ACP STATUS: The project team distributed the SH 66 IGA as an example document for Technical Team and Coalition review. The draft CO 52 Access maps and IGA will be distributed no later than May 1st for review and comment. The Access Control Plan and IGA schedule is provided below:

— ACCES	SS CONTROL PLAN SCHEDULE
March -   April	Project Team to prepare draft ACP maps

Project Team to send draft ACP maps and draft IGA May 1 to CDOT HQ, Technical Team, and SH 52 Coalition

for review

May - July Technical Team and SH 52 Coalition review ACP

maps and IGA; Desired comments and changes to the IGA reviewed during May & June SH 52 Coalition Meetings

Final draft IGA completed by July 22 SH 52 Coalition Meeting

August | CO 52 PEL/ACP Virtual Public Meeting

**Sept - Oct** CDOT to review final draft IGA and ACP

Local Agencies to approve ACP/IGA and sign PEL November letter of support

CDOT Subaccount: 21656

**COMMUNICATIONS:** The Project team distributed the Project One-Pager, ACP One-Pager, and February e-blast to stakeholders and local residents who signed up to stay informed about the project. This information was also translated into Spanish and is available on the project website. The February Coalition presentation is available for review on the website.

The project team is fulfilling requests for meetings with Local Agencies to provide additional project information. Please inform your Technical Team representative or the project team if you would like to schedule a Local Agency update.

Date	Meeting	Attendees
March 17, 2021	City of Hudson – City Council Update	Project Team and CDOT
TBD	City of Dacono Update Meeting	Project Team and CDOT
April 1, 2021	Meeting with Fort Luton – In-town Alternatives	Project Team and CDOT

**PROJECT SCHEDULE:** The project team reviewed the schedule during the Project Management Team Meeting on March 18th. Any anticipated delays will be communicated to the Coalition. The next project milestone will be to review the draft CO 52 Access maps and IGA and provide comments at the Coalition Meeting in May.